MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING
VILLAGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

IN THE VILLAGE OFFICE

November 11, 2019
The regular meeting of the Village Board, of the Village of Strum, Wisconsin, Trempealeau County, was held in the Village office on Monday, November 11, 2019.
Meeting called to order: 

The meeting was called to order by the Village President, Dean Boehne at 6:30 p.m.  Village Clerk, Michelle Loken, took the minutes of the meeting.  The following board members were present:  Berge, Thompson, Windjue, Heidenreich, and Stendahl.  Nelson was absent.
Open Meeting Law Requirements Have Been Complied With:
President Boehne announced the open meetings law requirements have been met for the meeting.
Approval of minutes: 

A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Heidenreich to approve the minutes from the regular Village Board Meeting held on October 14, 2019, as printed.  Motion carried.

Appearances by Citizens and Others:   

A. Junior Prudlick – Rod & Gun Club and Crystal Lake:  Prudlick wanted to address the board asking permission to have a deer carcass dumpster placed by the brush site.  This would help contain the spread of CWD.  The board approved the placement of the dumpster.  Prudlick also mentioned that perhaps putting the rope back up by the beach area would help with the algae floating in the beach area and detour the geese from coming in.  This will be addressed next spring.  The Rod & Gun Club would like to help make a canoe trail from Peterson Road to Crystal Lake this next spring as well.  There has also been a new club started called ES Anglers.  Kelly Flynn has been implementing a youth fishing club.  They will be having a youth fishing day on May 9th, 2020.  
B. Tom Wagener:  Wagener brought up how 5th Avenue has been plowed the past years.  He would like to see the main downtown area looking better after a snowfall.  He suggested not having the pickup doing the streets.  That should be done by the big plow.  He then addressed the lots that the school will be selling.  He feels like the village should purchase them and encourage affordable homes being built.  If the village develops them, homes in the lower price range could be built and allow younger families the ability to purchase them.
Reports from officers:   
A. Zoning Commissioner:

a. Immanuel Lutheran Church – 109 Elm Street:  Building permit to move a 12’X12’ storage building from behind the church to the 109 Elm Street Parsonage.  A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Windjue to approve the building permit.  Motion carried.
b. Ed & Cathy Staelans – Purchase of the Strum Pharmacy Building:  Ed & Cathy Staelans appeared for questioning purposes on their purchase of the pharmacy building.  They are wanting to have the front of the building be an office space while the back is made into a two bedroom apartment to be lived in by them.  It was brought up that in January of 2019, a building permit was approved for Kevin and Leah Kubis to do the same type of apartment behind the old antique store they purchased.  Heidenreich stated that the board was unaware of the ordinance at that time.  A motion by Stendahl and seconded by Windjue to have the Village Attorney look into this for the board.  Motion carried.
Committees:  
A. Personnel:  
a. The Flexible Time-off report was reviewed. 
b. Personnel Reviews have been completed and recommendations have been worked in the 2020 Budget.
B. Public Works:  
a. Final Pay Request on the Street Project:   Gareth Shambow from Ayers presented the final pay request from Haas & Son that covers the asphalt and concrete work in the amount of $57,057.15.  With the final pay request completed, the loan paperwork can be completed through Citizens Community Federal.  A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Heidenreich to approve the final request.  Motion carried.
b. Ayres Associates Transportation Grant:  Ayres presented different options for the upcoming Transportation Grant.  It included Spruce Street and Elm Street.  Ayres is going to write the grant for the village and submit it on our behalf.
C. Public Welfare:  

a. Update from Committee Meeting:  At the committee meeting, the maintenance of the parks and beach area were discussed as well as the campground and golf course.  The pond will be put on hold at the golf course.  It has been working better to water the greens from the river.
D. Public Safety:
a. Law Enforcement Vests:   The new vests are included in the 2020 Budget.  
b. Set up Committee Meeting:  A meeting needs to be set up to discuss the vacant lots on Pine Street rezoning from R-1 and R-2 to allow multi-family homes.  There also needs to be discussion on agenda policies and procedures.  Windjue will set up the meeting.

E. Finance:
a. A motion was made by Stendahl and seconded by Windjue to approve the 2020 Budget for the Village of Strum.  Motion carried.  

b. A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Stendahl to set the Public Hearing for the 2020 Budget on Monday, November 25, 2019 at 6:00 pm.  Motion carried.
c. There was discussion of the possibility of placing a bid to purchase a portion of the Strum Elementary School property.  A motion was made by Berge and seconded by Windjue to pursue the purchase of Lots A, B & D.  Stendahl abstained.  Motion carried.

F. Miscellaneous:  
a. Berge brought up that he has some ideas on some new Christmas decorations throughout the village.  He will be starting to do some decorating within the next few weeks.

b. Berge brought up that the Village Board should send some recognition to new businesses coming into the village.  A plant or floral arrangement thanking them for being part of the business district.
G. Approval of Vouchers:  A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Berge to pay the following bills.  Check #’s 4206 thru 4262.   The Clifton Allen Larson payment will be held until the audit is complete.  Motion carried.

Adjournment:  A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Stendahl to adjourn at 8:54 p.m.  Motion carried.


_____________________________________________

Dean Boehne, Village President

_____________________________________________


Michelle Loken, Village Clerk

